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Subject: Submission - Draft NSW Freight and Ports Plan 

Blue Mountains City Council (the Council) welcomes the opportunity to provide 
comments in relation to the draft NSW Freight and Port Plan as part of the 
consultation process. 

The Council strongly supports the objectives of the Plan which is to provide a broad 
framework proposed to deliver improved network efficiencies, capacity and 
sustainability for the network. 

The issue of freight movements in the Blue Mountains is highly contentious and 
requires careful consideration to secure the highest possible standards of road 
safety, rail compliance and amenity for all road users, residents and the environment. 
As a result, Council continues to advocate for an increased use of rail freight, 
particularly to transport bulk products s.uch as coal, gravel and fuel. 

There is clearly a need for both State and Federal Government commitment to 
transport planning and investment that will overcome the current ad-hoc transport 
network that is yet to provide the infrastructure needed for the 21 century. 

Importantly, the Council believes that as a peri urban area, its importance to the 
freight network has not been properly considered, with the focus being primarily 
Sydney centric. 

The Blue Mountains City Council submission on the Draft NSW Freight and Ports 

Plan is enclosed for your consideration. 

Yours Faithfully

Glenn Sherlock
Program Leader Transport and Infrastructure Planning 
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